September 10, 2021

Rotation – good for crops, good for Granges

By Betsy Huber National Grange President

I am always pleased to read the State Grange newsletters I receive from all of your states and I always learn something from them. You have some great committee chairs and department directors with fantastic ideas and interesting columns about their Grange experiences.

Today I received the Granite State Granger (NH) and found an idea that makes so much sense but that I had never thought of. Norman Brandt, NH Agriculture Chairman, wrote how important crop rotation is in farming. Different crops use different nutrients from the soil and put different benefits back into the ground where they grow.

In the same way, we need to rotate officers in our Granges. As crop rotation benefits the soil, so does officer rotation benefit our Community Grange (--Pomona, State, and National Grange too!) Norman says, "As people rotate through the seats in a Grange, the new people taking their office bring in new ideas and take the Grange in new directions." We plant crops in different fields and change our gardens around to help the plants do their best. It also prevents pests and diseases from taking hold.

I will take it one step further and say that our officers also need gardeners to help them produce the best yield. When a different person takes an office, another member who has formerly held that job should cultivate, fertilize, and water the new officer to help them grow to their full potential. We call this mentoring. If the term mentoring scares you, just think of it as gardening to help the new crop of officers do their best.

Good Day! provides detailed look at decision delegates will make about HQ By Amanda Brozana Rios, Membership, Leadership Development and Communications Director

The National Grange's quarterly magazine, Good Day! has been arriving in subscribers' mailboxes throughout the past week.

The featured story focuses on the discussion before the delegates of the National Grange – should we take out millions of dollars in loans to complete necessary repairs and upgrades to the more than 60-year old headquarters building in Washington, D.C., or look to sell the property and move our headquarters to another location. Many of the factors going into the decision are provided and your opinion is sought – via your State Grange President. They will ultimately decide the fate of this landmark that has served us well but needs attention.

If you are not a subscriber, you are encouraged to order a paper copy of this issue through the Grange Supply Store for \$5 plus \$2 shipping or go online to issuu.com/grangegoodday and purchase a single issue copy for just \$5 or subscribe for a year for only \$16. We hope every member reads this important piece and the other great content in the magazine.

The issue is also packed with photos and coverage of the 2021 Grange Revival event in Sturgis, South Dakota, as well as a registration form for the 2023 event planned for the Upper Peninsula of Michigan.

Pork information and recipes abound in this edition and there are many other great features including a review of



Order your Grange supplies today at www.grangestore.com



Good Day! Magazine Summer 2021 Issue

The featured story in this 100-page edition looks at the current decision before the Delegates of the National Grange on the fate of the Washington, D.C. headquarters building. Pork is the featured food with recipes from three of the four main cuts and lots of tips to step up your cooking game. The 155th Annual Convention is previewed and extensive coverage is provided from Grange Revival 2021 in Sturgis, South Dakota.

ONLY \$5 plus \$2 shipping

relevant legislative issues, book review and other details about the 155th Annual National Grange Convention coming up in just two short months. We hope to see everyone there.

There may be a few late deliveries, so please give a bit more time to receive your issue. If you do not, please contact me at communications@nationalgrange.org so I can review your subscription and notate areas in the country where there are USPS delivery issues with our mail house.

Grange Foundation seeking individuals interested in serving on board



The National Grange Foundation is seeking individuals interested in serving on the board. The board, which is composed of a few Grange members in good standing and members of the National Grange Executive Committee, helps to steer the efforts and activities of our affiliated 501(c)(3). The board is in the process of changing the bylaws to allow election of four at-large members by delegates to the National Grange this November.

Individuals interested should submit a letter of interest with information about your background or qualifications to Joan Smith,

Board Chairwoman, and Betsy Huber, President, by October 15. Please email betsy@nationalgrange.org and ngfb@grange.org.

MEMBER BENEFIT: Farmers Insurance

Farmers Auto and Home – Farmers GroupSelectSM provides insurance coverage tailored to your needs. Save hundreds today. By combining auto, home, and other policies, you could save even more! <u>Visit</u>
Farmers online or call today at 877-491-5089.

Farmers Insurance Group | Auto Insurance



CLARIFICATION:

Program on how to hand cancer diagnosis sent to Local Presidents; now available for download to all members

Earlier this summer, the National Grange sent every local Grange PRESIDENT a step-by-step guide to prepare individuals should they ever hear about themselves or a loved one: "You have cancer." If you have not heard about this program or if you are a local Grange President and have not received it, please contact Burton Eller, by phone at (202) 628-3507 ext. 114 or email beller@nationalgrange.org.

Along with the thumb drive and paper templates, which prepare you for an excellent community presentation, a letter from National Grange President Betsy Huber and Community Service Director Pete Pompper was included. This letter contains a number in the red box in the lower right corner that was entered into a drawing. The following are the winning numbers, previously released in early August. Check to see if your number is among the local Grange winners listed below, and if so, please contact me, Burton Eller, at beller@nationalgrange.org or by phone at (202) 628-3507 ext. 114.

BMS00715	BMS00214	BMS00670	BMS00974	BMS01058
BMS01053	BMS00706	BMS00658	BMS01405	BMS01647
BMS01071	BMS00893	BMS00196	BMS00840	BMS00146
BMS00121	BMS01276	BMS00965	BMS00667	
BMS00518	BMS00219	BMS01410	BMS00955	
BMS00376	BMS00931	BMS01065	BMS00459	



"WE ACKNOWLEDGE THE BROAD PRINCIPLE THAT DIFFERENCE OF OPINION IS NO CRIME," AND HOLD THAT "PROGRESS TOWARD TRUTH IS MADE BY DIFFERENCES OF OPINION," WHILE "THE FAULT LIES IN BITTERNESS OF CONTROVERSY."

AWARDS

CUSTOM PRINTED APPAREL

MADE IN **AMERICA**

RECOGNITION

SIGNS & BANNERS

NAME BADGES

DECORATIONS FUND RAISING **LETTERHEAD * ENVELOPES * BUSINESS CARDS**

Union Printed

Market Umbrellas & Canopy Tents

Union Made

Visit our Grange Store ™ - www.monroeclassic.com

Click on the Grange Member Store at the top of the page. Order on line or call Monroe Classic. Inc. at 1-800-868-2330 or email sales@monroeclassic.com

APPAREL | PROMOTIONAL ITEMS | JEWELRY | REGALIA | FUND RAISING PROGRAMS

Was \$12.00

NATIONAL GRANGE CLOSE OUT ITEMS AND MORE!













\$.50 EACH

Only 3 pink & 46 Mint Green Left! \$3.00 each!

Now \$3.00

Go to www.monroeclassic.com

and click on Grange Member Store at the Top of the Page and follow the list of items to the left. Order on line or call Monroe Classic, Inc. at **1-800-868-2330 or** email: sales@monroeclassic.com **All Major Credit Cards Accepted.**

APPAREL | PROMOTIONAL ITEMS | JEWELRY | REGALIA | FUND RAISING PROGRAMS

National Grange HQ | 1616 H St. NW, Washington, DC 20006 | (202) 628-3507

Publisher Betsy Huber, National Grange President, available to members at betsy@nationalgrange.org or by phone at (484) 459-1957

Editor Amanda Brozana Rios, National Grange Membership, Leadership Development and Communications Director. Contact to submit a story idea for Patrons Chain or Good Day! magazine, request assistance with publicity, learn more about membership recruitment or how to start or reorganize a Grange, leadership training and more by email at abrozana@nationalgrange.org or call/text (301) 943-1090

Membership Recognition, Grange Supply Sales, Grange Programs and Member Benefits Loretta Washington, National HQ, ext. 109 or email sales@nationalgrange.org or ext. 109

Free Grange Websites, Emails, Good Day! subscription questions and Membership Database Stephanie Wilkins, National HQ, ext. 101 or email swilkins@nationalgrange.org

Lecturer Chris Hamp, lecturer@nationalgrange.org or (509) 953-3533

Community Service Pete Pompper communityservice@nationalgrange.org or (609) 820-6239

Legislative and Policy Issues Director Burton Eller, National HQ, ext. 114 or email beller@nationalgrange.org; Assistant Sean O'Neil, National HQ, email soneil@nationalgrange.org

Convention Registrations, Leasing Inquiries, Junior Department Samantha Wilkins, junior@nationalgrange.org or (210) 838-7892 Grange Youth Mandy Bostwick, youth@nationalgrange.org or (785) 250-7606